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Waterways Committee Meeting 

March 25, 2014 
 

A meeting of the Town of Barnstable Waterways Committee was held on March 25, 2014  at the Selectmen’s 
Conference Room, 367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA.  The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by Chairman 
Jack Meade.  
 
Call to Order:  
 Board Members present: Paul Everson, Frederick Komenda, Peter Cross, Robert Hazelton and Chairman 

Jack Meade.  
 Town Staff present: Eric Shufelt Marina Manager/Assistant Harbormaster, Derek Lawson Mooring 

Officer/Assistant Harbormaster  
 
Meeting Minutes:  

Approved the following minutes from February 25, 2014 
 

 Notice of Intent (NOI): 
1. Aristedes N. Haseotes, Trustee - 196 Long Beach Road, Centerville. The project as proposed is to 

modify the existing float. An 8' x 40' float is proposed for berthing a 46' power boat. No objections from the 
committee as presented. (Copies available at 1189 Phinney’s Lane). 

2. William and Christina Staudt - 95 Eel River Road, Osterville. Proposed construction for a 
boardwalk, pier, ramp and float for non-motorized craft. This is a revision from Februarys meeting, the pier has 
been shortened to 65 feet. No objections from the committee as presented. (Copies available at 1189 Phinney’s 
Lane). 

3. Barry Lehman - 240 Baxters Neck Road, Marstons Mills. Applicant are proposing to set three 
fender pilings around an existing dock.   No objections from the committee as presented. (Copies available at 
1189 Phinney’s Lane). 

 
Mooring Appeals: 
 1.    James Crocker - Committee decided to re-instate Mr. Crocker's permit with the following fees: 
  $25 Appeal Fee 
  $70 2013 Mooring Renewal Fee 
  $90 2014 Mooring Renewal Fee 
  $50 2014 Mooring Renewal Late Fee  

 
New Business:   

1. The Wianno Yacht Club would like to discuss the potentially adding two additional floats in West 
Bay in Osterville.  (Matt Carstensen - Wianno Yacht Club board member) Preliminary discussion 
was held as the Yacht Club is not in a position to act this current year.  The Committee agreed 
this is a good idea and are open for further discussion. 

2.     New vessel slip application for Stephen Peckham at Gateway Marine - Eric Shufelt - Marina  
        Manager/Assistant Harbormaster received the approval from the Committee to draft a letter to  
        the Town Manager asking to lease a slip to a vessel outside of the size regulations.  

 
 
Old Business:   

       NONE 
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Harbor Master Report: 
  Derek Lawson - Mooring Officer/Assistant Harbormaster stated approximately 2300 mooring renewals have been 
  processed. Renewal period concludes March 31st at 4:15pm 
 
  Eric Shufelt - Marina Manager/Assistant Harbormaster stated the following: 
                                          Marina Slip Renewal Contracts would be mailed on April 1st. 
    Seasonal Employees are starting to come back.    
    Buoys and channel markers will be deployed through the month of April.   
    Prince Cove Ramp - cofferdam is in place and testing is taking place on material found on site. Target 
    date for completion is May 1, 2014. 
    

Correspondence: 
      None 
 
Adjournment:  
                 There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Derek Lawson 
Assistant Harbor Master / Mooring Officer   


